Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

June 2, 2020
8:30 a.m.
This meeting was conducted virtually using Microsoft Teams.

Members present:  Ronald Jennings, Sidney Green, Dan Caplan, Jim Michaels, Corinne Yourman, Jane Merkin, Ginlin Hsieh
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani

The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the May meeting were approved.
Old Business

The draft of suggested modifications to the Advisory Committee webpage sent by Sidney Green was discussed. Staff asked about two paragraphs that appeared to be duplicates. Mr. Green stated that the last one should be deleted. Tracy Rezvani confirmed that this was a replacement for what is on the page currently. Ms. Rezvani will send the new page in draft form for a final review. Dan Caplan noted that Jim Michaels sent a resolution to be reviewed by the Committee. Mr. Caplan requested that any questions or changes be emailed to Mr. Michaels by June 15, and that Mr. Michaels email a final draft by June 22 for discussion at the next meeting. Staff will look into whether the Committee has the authority to do resolutions. Jane Merkin stated that all of the consumer legislation that passed the General Assembly and was included in the updated list that she sent out became law without the Governor’s signature.

New Business






Mr. Michaels had questions about OCP’s newsletter on energy scams. He asked about adding information for consumers to use when they have been scammed. Ms. Rezvani will check with the investigator to see if he has any recommendations about this. Public Service Commission (PSC) and Pepco responses, as well as potential OCP advocacy on these issues, was also discussed. Ms. Rezvani stated that she can let the Committee know about any upcoming PSC hearings. The issue of merchants not returning deposits taken for services which they cannot perform was also discussed. Ms. Rezvani stated that guidance is difficult as every contract is different.
Office Report

Staff referred to emailed statistics for May. Retail complaints topped the list, followed by Professional Services and Automotive. Staff conducted virtual presentations on Debt and Credit to an Introduction to Business/Finance class for Montgomery College Remote Learning, and on Affinity Scams and Notario Fraud for the Literacy Council of Montgomery County’s Classroom to Community Conference. No date has been set to move back into the Council Office Building. OCP’s FY21 budget was approved, but with a hiring freeze and potential for mid-year budget cuts. Ms. Rezvani noted that whenever OCP gets county communications in other languages, it is pushing them out through its channels, as well. Sidney Green noted a pattern in the Google Analytics report received that showed heavier use on Mondays. Ms. Rezvani stated that there is also an uptick after communications on Nextdoor. Ms. Rezvani also reminded the Committee about the available Microsoft Teams training being offered by the County. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:26 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 7, 2020, at 8:30 a.m., tentatively set at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
